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From The Pastor’s Desk Weekly Readings & Activities 

Sunday, Oct. 9            2 Kgs 5:14-17; 2 Tm 2:8-13; Lk 17:11-19 
Monday, Oct. 10          Gal 4:22-24, 26-27, 31-5:1; Lk 11:29-32 
Tuesday, Oct. 11        Gal 5:1-6; Lk 11:37-41      
Wednesday, Oct. 12    Gal 5:18-25; Lk 11:42-46 
Thursday, Oct. 13        Eph1:1-10; Lk 11: 47-54 
Friday, Oct. 14             Eph1:11-14; Lk 12:1-7  
Saturday,  Oct. 15       Eph 1:15-23; Lk 12:8-12 
Sunday, Oct. 16          Ex 17:8-13; 2 Tm 3:14-4:2; Lk 18:1-8 

 
Sunday, Oct. 9   
     8:00 a.m.  Holy Mass—Zeb Baird 
     8:30 a.m.  Sunday Food & Fellowship: K of C Pancake Breakfast 
9:15/11:15 a.m. Children’s Faith Formation 
  5th Grade Mornings with Moms & Dads  
     9:15 a.m.  Adult Clusters: 1 “The Mass” / 2 “The Prophets” 
     9:30 a.m.   Holy Mass—  Roger Murphy 
   11:15 a.m.  Adult Cluster 3 “Estudio Biblico”  
   11:30 a.m.  Holy Mass—Intentions of Judy Hawkins 
     1:00 p.m.  Confirmation Preparation Session 
     5:30 p.m . Holy Mass—Barnard Francis Languell 
     6:30 p.m.  Youth Ministry  
Monday, Oct. 10  Columbus Day 
     8:30 a.m.  Holy Mass—Jerry Kutil 
     9:15 a.m.  Monday Morning Scripture Study 
     7:00 p.m.  Monday Evening Scripture Study 
  Young Adults    
Tuesday, Oct. 11  
     8:30 a.m.  Communion Service –Intentions of Mary Flusche 
     9:30 a.m.  Women’s Spirituality 
     1:00 p.m.  Women’s Spirituality 
     7:00 p.m.  “Divine Mercy” Class  
     7:30 p.m.  K of C Committee Meeting  
Wednesday, Oct. 12   
     8:30 a.m.  Holy Mass—Intention of Elvie Alonzo 
     9:30 a.m.  Legion of Mary 
     6:00 p.m.  Confessions 
     6:00 p.m.  Family Prayer Group  
     7:00 p.m.  R.C.I.A. Catechetical Session 
  Wednesday Evening Scripture Study  
               “33 Days to Morning Glory” Class 

               EM Enrichment Session / Liturgy Committee Meeting  
Thursday, Oct. 13 
     8:30 a.m.       Holy Mass—Maria Bacuyag 
     7:00 p.m. Zone Board Meeting 
     7:30 p.m. K of C 4th Degree Meeting 
             Choir Practice   
Friday, Oct. 14  St. Callistus I  
     8:30 a.m.  Holy Mass—Conrad Bacuyag 
     9:00 a.m.  Holy Hour 
     5:00 p.m.  Salas Convalidation Rehearsal      
Saturday, Oct. 15 St. Teresa of Jesus 

      8:00 a.m. Ministry of Consolation 
     8:30 a.m.  Holy Mass—Cesar Alonzo 
     2:00 p.m.  Salas Convalidation 
     3:30 p.m. Confessions 
     5:30 p.m. Holy Mass—Jim Rourke 
     6:30 p.m. Fall Welcome Dinner & Ministry Fair             

Sunday, Oct. 16  
     8:00 a.m.  Holy Mass—Intentions of Aurelia Molina 
     8:30 a.m.  Sunday Food & Fellowship 
9:15/11:15 a.m. Children’s Faith Formation 
  4th Grade Mornings with Moms & Dads  
     9:15 a.m.  Adult Clusters: 1 “The Mass” / 2 “The Prophets” 
     9:30 a.m.   Holy Mass—  Jim Fabish 
   11:15 a.m.  Adult Cluster 3 “Estudio Biblico”  
   11:30 a.m.  Holy Mass—Stepien Hladyslaw 
     1:30 p.m.  Reconciliation “Parents-Only” Session 
     5:30 p.m.  Holy Mass—Intentions of Raymond Patrick Tolentino 
     6:30 p.m.  Youth Ministry  

The mediaeval theologian, Meister Eckhart declared that, “If the 
only prayer you say in your whole life is ‘thank you’ that would 
suffice.” We could argue about the sufficiency of that statement 
but no matter what we think of its accuracy, that statement points 
out in a powerful way the absolute necessity of being thankful. 
 

We say ‘thank you’ in many different situations. We routinely say 
it when we make a purchase in a store, or when our arms are full 
of parcels and someone holds the door open for us.  
We say, ‘thank you’ when we have come through a major  
surgery, or someone has remained faithful to us through  
difficult times. In all of these circumstances and more we say, 
‘thank you’. But, we can easily see that our ‘thank you’ has  
different degrees of meaning depending on the situation. 
 

At times, it just rolls off of our tongues and we don’t really think 
too much about it. While at other times it comes straight from the 
heart and conveys so much more than those two little words 
could ever hope to. If we have been in a life or death situation, 
and someone has literally saved our life, then our gratitude goes 
as deep as deep can be. And, in those cases, we know that it is 
not to enough just say ‘thank you’ once, and then forget about it. 
We think about that person from time to time and express our 
gratitude over and over again. Once just doesn’t seem to do it. 
We are so conscious of what we have to be grateful for that we 
seem compelled to say it over and over again, even as the years 
roll on. 
 

When Jesus expresses disappointment at only one of the ten 
lepers coming back to thank him, he was not trying to teach a 
lesson in etiquette. This is well beyond etiquette. The attitude of 
being grateful is a foundational attitude. It is one that we can’t do 
without if we are to count ourselves as followers of Christ.  
But, gratitude is a response to something – for the leper it was a 
response to being cured and restored to the community. What is 
it for us? 
 

All of us have common grounds for gratitude, and all of us also 
have unique grounds for gratitude. Our response to being alive, 
to being a child of God, loved and cherished by the one who 
created us – this response is one of thankfulness.  
Our response to being saved by Jesus Christ, to his constant gift 
of forgiveness – this response is one of thankfulness.  
Our response to the Holy Spirit living within us, enabling us to 
love and care for others – this is one of thankfulness. All of the 
mysteries of our faith in some way call for gratitude. Our very 
being alive calls for gratitude. 
 

But, each of us also has unique gifts that we should be thankful 
for. It’s obvious that I can’t tell you what you should be thankful 
for. But, in your quiet moments you spontaneously think about 
these things. I’m sure that the cured leper had many, many times 
where he just sat back and ran his hand over his own  
healed skin – then just wondered at it all as he thought of how 
grateful he would always be to this person called Jesus. 
 

And that is why we are here today. To savor our blessings at the 

Eucharist – to give thanks as a community – to remind ourselves 

over and over again that all of life is gift. 
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Sacramental Preparation Youth Ministry 

Finances 

  

Oct. 1/2 
 

Contributions                        $27,529.51  
Average Weekly Expenses ($24,785.00) 
Surplus                                 $  2,741.15   
 

Balance in the Future Fund:        $35,286.00  
 
Thank you for your continued generous support of the  
parish, our diocese and the global Catholic Church.  
May God bless you!                          

Altar Flowers are given in honor of Mary Flusche requested 
by The EM’s. 
 
The Sanctuary Lamp will burn in honor of  
Peggy Marunich requested by Juanita Ramsden. 

Our first Confirmation parent AND student session is 
THIS Sunday, Oct. 9, 1:30-3:45 p.m. in the Gym.  
Parents, if you arrive on time, we can start on time and 
can get you home in time for most of the Cowboys 
game!  Plus, it just shows consideration for all the other 
families who are also giving up their Sunday afternoon to be 
here.  If you know you are going to be unable to make this 
meeting, please contact Devyn Buschow, x16. 
 
Our first PARENT ONLY meeting for the Sacrament of 
Eucharist is NEXT Sunday, Oct. 16, 1:30-3:45 p.m. in the 
Gym. Please contact Sharon Bush (972) 298-9460 for any 
childcare needs. Contact Lisa Estrada x12, if you know you 
are going to be unable to attend this session. 
 
Information and paperwork regarding infant Baptism (ages 6 
and under) may be directed to Lisa Estrada, x12. Our next 
baptismal preparation class for parents and godparents is 
Saturday, Nov. 5, 9:00 a.m.- 12:30 p.m.  
All paperwork should be completed and on file two weeks 
prior to the class date. 
 
Congratulations and welcome to the newest members 
of our parish community, baptized on Saturday, Oct. 1:  
Connor Benson, Virginia Corpus and Olivia Gonzalez! 

Celebration the Life of Sr. Thea  
Bowman: Holy Cross Catholic Church 
in Dallas will celebrate the life of Sister 
Thea Bowman with storytelling,  
testimonials, music, a portrait unveiling and 
dedication of a memorial plaque to honor 
the African-American nun who left a lasting 

mark on her congregation. All are invited to the celebration 
at Holy Cross, 5004 Bonnie View Road, Dallas, TX 75241  
Saturday, Oct. 15, 3:30 p.m. followed by Mass, 5:00 p.m. 
 
Sr. Bowman was a nationally known orator, singer,  
preacher and evangelist until her death in 1990 at 52 years-
old.  
 
There is fervent hope among many Catholics that the 
Church will begin the formal process of canonizing 
her. Please share in this special liturgical celebration and 
help share the news with others. 

 ATTENTION:  
All Extraordinary Ministers of Communion & Lectors  

 

”  
SATURDAY, OCT. 22 

 

Workshop UPDATE Times: 
Lectors: 9:30-11:30 a.m. 

EM’s: 11:45 a.m. -1:45 p.m.  
 

Location: Holy Spirit Catholic Church 
Registration: Free  

Presented by: Dr. Patricia J. Hughes,  
Office of Worship, Director 

 

Come with an open heart to be REFRESHED in your  ministry, and RE-IGNITE 
the fire of love in your heart. We will listen, practice, learn, pray and maybe even 
sing a little…all in the hope of making your ministry of Lector or EM a richer  
experience for you. Polish up your skills and get in touch with your giftedness  
for ministry!  

Youth Ministry: Tonight, we wll have two Duncanville 
police officers coming to talk to our high schoolers.  
We thank you, officers, for all you do for our community!   
 
Join us for the 40 Days for Life Midway Rally 
NEXT Saturday, Oct. 15! We encourage  
families to come together! However, permission 
slips are online for teens to join the group  
separately. We are also collecting diapers, 
wipes and non-perishable food to help “pack the 
truck” for mothers in need! The rally is 9:30 -
11:00 a.m. at the Planned Parenthood by 
Methodist Charlton. All ages are welcome  
to attend!  

 
Youth Stand for Life Trip:  
Permission slips for the Youth Stand for 
Life trip can now be found now on our 
parish website on the Youth  
Ministry page! Teens in grades 9-12 are 

invited to join us for our annual trip to participate in the Na-
tional March for Life in Washington, D.C. Jan. 25-29, 2017.  
Questions?  Email DevynBuschow@holyspiritcc.org! 

R.C.I.A. Sponsors Still Needed! Please contact Lindee 
Greer, x43 for information on how you can share the gift of 
your Catholic faith with someone seeking to join our church! 
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5th Grade “Mornings with Mom & Dad” is THIS 
Sunday, Oct. 9 in the dining room.  Mom & Dad, 
plan on joining your child for some one-on-one time 
and experience what they are learning in their Faith 
Formation class. Our Fall 5th Grade session includes 
a presentation by the Theology of the Body  
Evangelization Team (TOBET). In order to ensure 
minimal disruption, our nursery is available for  
younger siblings. Please note that Mornings with 
Mom & Dad ARE NOT associated with our  
sacramental preparation program.  
 
And, since 5th Grade donated the most baked 
goods for our Fall Festival, the treats this Sunday 
are on Faith Formation! Congratulations to our 
5th Grade classes and thanks for helping make our 
Fall Festival Bake Sale so yummy! 
 

4th Grade “Mornings with Mom & Dad” 
sessions  are NEXT Sunday, Oct. 16 
in the Dining Room and will include 

a presentation by TOBET. 
 
Parents, just a gentle reminder 
that if your child is absent or you 
know they are going to be       
absent, please be sure to contact 

the Faith Formation Office to let us know. Strange as 
it may seem, but we are already seeing attendance 
issues, which could affect children currently in           
sacramental preparation or in Year 1 of sacramental 
preparation. Children are allowed six (6) absences 
for the Faith Formation year. Please feel free to 
stop by our office to pick up a copy of our Attendance 
Policy. Also, know that if there is something we need 
to be aware of, we are more than happy to work with 
you in regards to attendance issues….we just need 
to know. You can leave us a voicemail message or 
send us email  notification. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sacramental preparation registration for the 2016-
2017 year is officially CLOSED. Please contact the 
Faith Formation Office with any questions.  

Grab your “mummy” and make plans to 
join us on Halloween night, 

Monday, Oct. 31, 7:00-9:00 p.m. 
in the Community Center Gym 

for our annual 
 

HALLOWEEN 
SPOOKTACULAR! 

 

There’ll be lots of games, snacks, lots of 
treats and maybe even a few tricks. Be sure to 
bring a treat bag and your cutest costume 
(let’s keep it from being too creepy) and enjoy 
an evening of ghostly fun! 
   
We are also graciously accepting donations of 
bagged Halloween candy, treats and prizes 
(we’ll need a lot as this is one of our largest 
community events!). Please drop your  
donations off at the Community Center front 
desk, attention Deborah. Also, if you would 
like to volunteer to help out (Confirmation 
families, here’s a great service project!),  
contact  Deborah or Devyn. 
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Adult & Family Ministry 

For information about any of our Adult & Family Ministry programs, please Email: 
Richard Johnson: richardjohnson@holyspiritcc.org 

Veronica Houston: veronicahouston@holyspiritcc.org 

Community Life Ministry 

Outreach Ministry 

Sunday Morning Food and Fellowship 
Today:  Pancake Breakfast by the Knights of Columbus  
Come and enjoy a warm & delicious breakfast in the Gym. 
 
NEXT Sunday, Oct. 16:  Breakfast Tacos  

 

Autumn Family Social 
(formerly...a Welcome Dinner) Please see today’s 
bulletin insert for more info. All are welcome to  
enjoy dinner and fellowship. Please RSVP by 
Tuesday, Oct. 11 to Cindy Meyer, x24 or  
cindymeyer@holyspiritcc.org. 

2016 Baby Bank Campaign starts this  
weekend! Please stop by the table in the 
Narthex and pick one up. Your donations will 
go to help to support Respect Life ministries  
in the Dallas area and the Catholic  
Crisis Pregnancy Centers in the Diocese.  
Please contribute whatever you can in an effort 
to save the lives of the unborn. Thank you for all you do to 
protect the sanctity of life.  
 
Baby and Maternity Items Needed: We are collecting for 
the White Rose and Birth Choice Crisis Pregnancy Centers 
through the end of October. Please place donations in the 
cribs in the Narthex and Community Center Lobby. A list of 
items needed are attached to the cribs. Thank you for  
whatever you can contribute. 
 
40 Days for Life: is a focused pro-life effort that consists 
of 40 consecutive days of prayer and fasting, peaceful vigil, 
and community outreach. Each day people will pray from 
6:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. outside of the Planned Parenthood 
abortion facility, 7989 West Virginia Dr., Dallas. Holy Spirit 
has adopted Sunday, Oct. 23 as our day to cover this facility 
in prayer. If you would like to be a part of this day of peace-
ful and prayerful witness, please sign up in the Narthex after 
the weekend masses or contact Mike Moloughney  
(972) 283-5610. 
 
EM’s to the Sick/Homebound: A SEP training session is 
scheduled for Ministers and Companions who wish to com-
plete their updates here at Holy Spirit on THIS Wednesday, 
Oct. 12, 7:00 p.m. 
 
Does your family (or someone you know) need the help 
of “St. Nick’s helpers” this Christmas? Please submit 
names by NEXT Sunday Oct. 16 to Donna Greenlee, x20. 
All information is kept confidential. 
 
ESL Volunteers Needed! Do you have a couple of hours 
that you can spare each week to help in our ESL class?  
The class meets every Tuesday and Thursday, 9:30 - 10:30 
a.m. If interested please call Donna Greenlee, x20.  

   “Blessed are the merciful…”  

 

   Living Beyond the Year of Mercy 
Parish Retreat 

 
 

Saturday,  Nov. 5 
Program 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 
Continental breakfast provided 
 

Featured Speaker: Maryknoll Lay Missioner Ken Eppes  
 

For singles, couples, & families of all ages! 
Cost:  Adults: $5.00.  ages 13 –18 years-old: Free 
Childcare provided ages 1-12 yrs.  
Please call (972) 298-9460 to reserve your space! 

Congratulations to Kenneth Long & 
Elisa Cordova who celebrated the Sacrament 

of Matrimony on Oct. 8 at Holy Spirit Catholic 
Church. May God  bless you  with many years 

to celebrate this beautiful Sacrament of Matrimony and 
grant you the graces needed to live your vocation of  
marriage  according to His divine plan. 

            Holy Spirit Catholic Church 
              Women’s ACTS Retreat 

              Oct. 20-23 
 

Sign-up in the Narthex after weekend Masses! 
 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT: 
ELSA YZAGUIRRE (214) 718-6102  

MARY LINDSEY (972) 824-3677 
JENNIFER GARZA (214) 668-9570 

A Divine Mercy Moment  
“Help me, O Lord, that my eyes may be merciful, so that I may 
never suspect or judge from appearances, but look for what is 
beautiful in my neighbors’ souls and come to their rescue.” 

 - St. Faustina (Diary 163) 
Live Theatrical Drama! 

Coming to Holy Spirit Catholic Church 

Monday, Oct. 24 – 7:00 p.m. 
More info: (972) 298-4971 or DivineMercyDrama.com  

Tickets on sale NOW at the Community Center  
or online at: 

www.holyspiritcatholic.com/adult-and-family 
Ticket Price: $10 ($30 max for family of 4 or more) 


